Pacific Northwest Conference of the United Church of Christ
Committee on Ministry

Policy and Procedure Changes for 2009
Eastside and Westside Committees on Ministry (COM) together have approved policies 
which at some time will affect all ministers with standing, 

those wanting to come In-Care, and those seeking ordination.
These policies and procedures go into effect January 2, 2009.

All Clergy with Standing:

Currently, all ministers (specialized, parish, licensed, commissioned, retired) are required each year to complete a Clergy Update Form (sent to you by the Conference), take a boundary training course once every three years if actively engaged in ministry, and attend the Annual Meeting of the Conference. 
In addition to the above, we add this new policy: to maintain standing in the Conference, upon leaving their current position (whether interim, settled, or specialized ministry), all clergy shall contact COM to have an exit interview, using one of the following options:

1. meeting with the Eastside COM or a sub-committee of the Westside COM

2. meeting with the Conference Minister and a COM representative

3. invite COM or their designated representative to the church’s exit interview

4. a written report with a  phone interview. 

Seeking in-care standing:

Newly added to the In-Care Checklist (which is obtained from the Conference Office and must be completed before being interviewed by COM to come In-Care) is completion of a Psychological  Evaluation, by a COM approved psychologist. The cost of this evaluation will be shared equally by the person seeking In-Care standing, their local church, and the Conference Committee on Ministry. 
The questionnaire for this psychological evaluation can be obtained from the Conference Executive Administrator or the COM chair. After the questionnaire is completed and sent to the Psychologist the process takes at least a month. 
Seeking ordination:

Newly added to the Ordination Checklist is the requirement to complete the Statement of Ministry and Self-Evaluations sections from the UCC Ministerial Profile. Candidates for ordination will also be asked in their interview to reflect on the ordination questions in the UCC Book of Worship.
*** Questions about policies and procedures can be directed to COM chairs: Andy CastroLang, Eastside; Cindy Bauleke, Westside; or Conference Minister Mike Denton. 
